                  Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 4th Quartely Meeeting
                  held 6:30 pm Thursday December 5, 2019 in the Ben Franklin Junior High Scholl Library

Board of Commissioners Present:  Krista Olson, Joe Blonigen, Bob Gifford, Mike Phillips and Marv Van Kekerik.  Gary Hurm excused.

President Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:33 pm.

Minutes of the 3rd Quarterly Meeting held on September 12, 2019:  The Minutes of the 3rd Quarterly Meeting were posted to the McDill website and available for review at the meeting.  Mike moved that we dispense with the reading of the minutes and they be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Bob Gifford and approved by all of the District Members present.

Audit Committee Report:  Carl Rassmusen and Maureen Stertz reviewed the financial records for the fiscal year October 1, 2018 to September 30, 2019 and reported they were found to be in order.  Mike Phillips moved for approval of the Audit Committee Report.  The motion was seconded by Bonnie Wiczek and approved by all of the District Members present.

Financial Report:  Treasurer Marv Van Kekerik provided a YTD Financial Report as of November 30, 2019.  Marv reported that $3,000 was taken from Operating Income for payment of insurance premiums due, as the Lake District has not yet received the income from the annual assessments.  Also, a $3,000 grant was approved, but not yet received.  The grant will replenish the Operating Income.

General Announcements:  Krista reported that construction of the new bridge over McDill has been completed, with a few items to be completed in the spring.

The seat for the Alderperson of Stevens Point District 10 is expected to be filled on 12/16/2019 and will sit on the McDill Commission going forward.   
The Wisconsin Land and Water Conservatory is asking for donations to their organization.

Krista noted that she has multiple copies of Lake District Documentation.  She will confirm the records retention requirements for such records, then plans to destroy duplicate and documents held beyond the required retention period.  Anyone interested in obtaining any of these documents, should contact Krista.

Follow up on Automatic Levelers:  The city of Stevens Point share in the cost of the Automatic Levelers to the McDill Dam was approved in their General Budget.  The city also applied for a grant toward the cost of the levelers, the results of which is expected in March or April of 2020.  Nothing will be done on installation of the Automatic Levelers, until receive notice of the results of the grant application.  Any grant funds would go toward the cost of the levelers and the remainder paid by the city and Lake District, at the agreed upon proportions.  
Follow up on Harvester painting and maintenance:  The city of Stevens Point replaced tires on the trailer for one of the harvesters.  That harvester was then towed at the cost of $65 to Mid State Painting in Wisconsin Rapids.  Mid State painting provided a estimate of $3,672.40 for sand blasting and painting one harvester.  There is $5,000 in reserves for that purpose.  We will see the results on that harvester before deciding to have the same maintenance performed on the 2nd harvester.

Update on the dredging project:  Krista reported that a Dredge Committee meeting was held at 5 pm on November 20, 2019 where GEI provided an update.  GEI said the next step was to apply for a permit with the DNR to dredge the proposed area.  GEI estimated that it could cost up to $53,100 to prepare and submit an application for the permit.  They provided a list of documentation needed for the application and if the Lake District could supply any of the documentation could reduce the cost.  The documentation is thought to need to be not greater than one year old.  Krista mentioned there is a small scale to $3,000 and large scale to $25,000 grants available.  Given the size of the estimated cost to prepare and submit an application for the dredging permit, Krista recommended applying for the large scale grant due December 10, 2019.  She shared a draft of the application and resolution to apply for the large scale grant.  Mike Phillips moved that the McDill Lake District apply for the large scale grant.  The motion was seconded by Bob Gifford and approved by the 9 Lake District Members present, with none opposed.

The next quarterly meeting is scheduled for Thursday February 13, 2020 at 6:30 pm at the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Joe Blonigen, Secretary McDill Lake District.         

